To:
From:

Subject:

March 18, 2020

Prince Edward County Board of Supervisors
W.W. Bartlett, County Administrator {z{y,/ u&/\?
Emergency Meeting for Wednesday, March 18, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

In accordance with Section 15.2-1418 and Section 2.2-3708.2(3) of
the Code of Virginia, Board Chair Jerry R. Townsend does hereby call
an emetgency electronic meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the
County of Prince Edward, for Wednesday, March 18, 2020 at 7:00
p-m. to discuss the national, state and local declared emergency

caused by COVID-19.

Dial-In #: 1-425-436-6333
Access Code: 464997



PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
EMERGENCY ELECTRONIC MEETING

March 18, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

Item #

1. Call To Order

2. Mute All Phone Lines (*6)

3. Roll Call Attendance

4. Briefing on COVID-19 (Attachment)

5. Board Decision Points Resulting From COVID-19
a. Part-Time County Employees Temporarily Futloughed by COVID-19
b. County Health Insurance
c. Waiver of Credit Card Convenience Fees

6. COVID-19 Impact on Board Meeting Schedule

7. Adjourn.



COVID - 19

Board of Supervisors Briefing #1

March 18, 2020

1. Public Health Update: (As of March 18, 2020)
a. Confirmed/presumptive cases in Prince Edward County: 1

b. Confirmed cases/deaths in Virginia: 77 cases/ 2 deaths (as of
3/18/2020)

2. Challenges and Vulnerabilities:

a. Public contact makes employees and citizens vulnerable.
Educating and encouraging citizens to stay home is critical.

b. Containment and mitigation actions are necessary to blunt the
spread of the virus. We want to be ahead of the curve.

c. At present, availability to cleaning supplies is limited.
d. At present, shortage of Personal Protective Equipment.

e. The County should be prepared to operate with a reduction in
force resulting from iliness and self-quarantine.

f. The County could experience a dispatch and volunteer EMS system
overrun by call volume.

3. Declarations of Emergency:

a. Federal — National Emergencies Act and Stafford Disaster Relief and
Emergency Assistance Act — March 13, 2020

b. State — Governor's Declaration - March 12, 2020
Governor & Health Commissioner — March 17, 2020

C. Local - Declaration of Local Emergency on March 16, 2020



4. Public Meefing/Event Cancellations:

a.

p.

C

d

Joint Board-School Board budget Meeting - Tuesday, March 17
County Planning Commission Meeting — Tuesday, March 17
Regional Jail Board Meeting — Wednesday, March 18

Regional Juv. Detention Board Meeting - Wednesday, March 18

5. Education:

a.

Prince Edward County Public Schools — Closed by Governor at least
through March 27. Establishing distance learning and meal
distribution for students.

Fugqua School - Closed by Governor at least through March 27.
Implementing distance learning.

Hampden-Sydney College - Spring break extended through
Sunday, March 22, 2020. Students on campus were sent home on
Saturday, March 14, unless extenuating circumstances .

Longwood University - Online classes though Friday, March
27. Campus events cancelled through March 27. Longwood’s
campus remains open.

Southside Virginia Community College — Classes cancelled through
March 20. Virtual classes begin Monday, March 23 and continue
until at least Friday, April 3.

6. Status of County Facilities, Services & Operations: (Not prioritized)

a.

b.

Board Governance

e Working with VACo on the limitations the Code of Virginia
places on local governments to hold electronic meetings.

e Board should be prepared to either extend the budget
development calendar and/or reduce the number of
meetings. Per State Code, the School Budget must be
adopted by May 1.

County/Courthouse Offices and Facilities

e See attached press release.



7. Health Care/Emergency Services:
a. Centra Southside Community Hospital
¢ Implementing restricted entry points at hospital.
b. Prince Edward County EMS Agencies (PEVRS, M-EMS, P-EMS)
e Routine operations. Response based on High Risk Protocols.
c. Fire Service
e Assisting schools as points of distribution for meails.
d. 211 Center

¢ Implementing High Risk Isolation Protocol to pre-screen 911
callers for signs/symptoms of COVID-19 to prepare first
responder agencies prior to arrival.

8. Economic Impact

a. Expect drop in retail sales/sales tax revenue, but not significant to
overall county budget

b. Restaurant impact.
9. Public Information:
a. Establishing social media presence.
b. Establishing dedicated COVID-19 page on web site.
c. Everbridge Alerting System available, if needed.
10. Emergency Management: (Panning & Coordination)

a. Deputy EM, Trey Pyle, began work on March 16, 2020.

o

Weekly Regional EM Briefing by VDH
Operation of Virtual Emergency Operations Center

Continuity of Operations Planning for County Operations

o o 0O

Regional Coordination with Surrounding Counties

—

Regional EMS Coordination
g. Internal Coordination with Courthouse

h. Communications with Responder Agencies/Community Partners



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Executive Department

ORDER OF THE GOVERNOR AND STATE HEALTH COMMISSIONER
DECLARATION OF PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY

WHEREAS, the State Health Commissioner declared COVID-19 a disease of public health
threat on February 7, 2020; and

WHEREAS, Virginia Governor Ralph S. Northam declared a state of emergency due to
COVID-19 on March 12, 2020 in Executive Order No. 51; and

WHEREAS, COVID-19 spreads from person-to-person, transmitted via respiratory
droplets, and can be spread from an infected person who does not have symptoms to another
person; and

WHEREAS, no current vaccine or known treatment options exist at this time; and

WHEREAS, the Commonwealth of Virginia, seeks to contain, control, and prevent
additional COVID-19 infections and unnecessary risk to citizens; and

WHEREAS, on March 17, 2020, Virginia Governor Ralph S. Northam announced new
measures to combat COVID-19 and support impacted Virginians; and

WHEREAS, in an effort to increase social distancing to inhibit spread of the virus, Virginia
Governor Ralph S. Northam included in that announcement that all restaurants, fitness centers, and
theatres are mandated to significantly reduce seating capacity to 10 patrons, or close; while
encouraged to continue carry-out and takeaway options; and

WHEREAS, the State Health Commissioner desires to protect the public health of all
Virginians by increasing social distancing in restaurants as permitted by the Virginia Department
of Health; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to § 35.1-14 of the Code of Virginia, the State Board of Health
(“Board”) is authorized to develop regulations for the safe operation of restaurants; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to §§ 32.1-13 and 35.1-12 of the Code of Virginia, the State Health
Commissioner, acting for the Board when it is not in session pursuant to §§ 32.1-20 and 35.1-3 of
the Code of Virginia, is vested with authority to make separate orders to meet any emergency not



provided for by general regulations, for the purpose of suppressing conditions dangerous to the
public health and communicable, contagious, and infectious diseases.

WHEREAS, pursuant to § 35.1-10, the Commissioner may take whatever action he deems
necessary, to include ordering immediate closure of a restaurant, to control the spread of a
preventable disease.

NOW THEREFORE, the Governor and State Health Commissioner hereby issues this
order declaring a public health emergency resulting from the spread of COVID-19 virus affecting
the health and safety of Virginians, and restricts the number of patrons allowed in permitted
restaurants to 10 patrons or less in order to inhibit spread of the virus. Observations of 10 or more
patrons in a restaurant, fitness center, or theater may result in immediate operation permit
suspension per the Food Regulations at 12VAC5-421-3770 (Summary Suspension of a Permit.) by
a district health director as authorized by the State Health Commissioner. Additionally, violation
of an emergency order issued pursuant to § 32.1-13 of the Code of Virginia is punishable as a
Class 1 misdemeanor pursuant to § 32.1-27 of the Code of Virginia, and a violation of an
emergency order issued pursuant to § 35.1-12 of the Code of Virginia is punishable as a Class 3
misdemeanor pursuant to § 35.1-7 of the Code of Virginia. Additionally, the Commissioner may
seek injunctive relief in circuit court for violation of this Order, pursuant to §§ 32.1-27 and 35.1-7
of the Code of Virginia.

WHEREAS, this Declaration shall be effective March 16, 2020, and shall remain in full
force and effect until amended or rescinded.

Given under my hand and under the Seal of the Office of the State Health Commissioner of
the Commonwealth of Virginia this 17" Day of March 2020.

SEFLS

4(alph $. Northam#Governor

WY My, W B9

M. Norman Oliver, MD, MA
State Health Commissioner




County of Prince Edward, Virginia

News Release

Contact: W.W. Bartlett, County Administrator
Office - 434-392-8837

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 18, 2020

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY GOVERNMENT & COURTHOUSE OFFICES
Modified Operations in Response to COVID-19

The County of Prince Edward has issued a Declaration of Local Emergency to help
manage its response to the COVID-19 coronavirus. The County is making every effort to
continue to provide the high level of uninterrupted service our community expects. At the
same time, we are taking precautions to ensure the safety and well-being of residents and
others in the community, as well as our employees and their families.

The County is continuing to monitor and respond to this quickly evolving public health
emergency. Citizens are asked to please support public health mitigation and containments
efforts and to minimize the risks of transmitting the virus by calling ahead before visiting any
county office or facility in person. These measures are an effort to implement CDC
recommendations for social distancing to help slow the spread of the COVID-19, or coronavirus,
outbreak.

The public is advised against entering the courthouse if they have a travel history or are
showing symptoms or have been exposed to anyone with symptom consistent with the
coronavirus. While many county and courthouse offices remain open, some are not, as
outlined below.

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT: 434-392-8187
The Prince Edward County Health Department is NOT conducting COVID-19 testing to the
general public. Citizens are reminded to contact their primary care physician to pursue COVID-
19 testing.
e All Health Department clients are asked to call ahead to confirm appointments.
e The Health Department is currently operating the following clinics:
- Tuesdays: Immunization walk in and WIC Clinics
— Thursdays: Family planning, STl and WIC Clinics
- Friday: WIC Clinic (3rd Friday of the Month)
e Monday-Friday: (8:00am - 4:30pm): Death certificates, well/septic and food permits.



PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY COURTS: (through April 6, 2020)

The Chief Justice of the Virginia Supreme Court has declared a Judicial Emergency until
Monday, April 6, 2020. All Virginia courts are operating at limited capacity pursuant to the
Declaration of Judicial Emergency entered by the Virginia Supreme Court on March 16, 2020.

e Only essential and emergency matters are being heard. If an individual is unsure if they
need to be in court, they should contact their attorney or the Clerk’s Office of the
appropriate court:  General District Court —434-392-4024

Circuit Court —434-392-5145
Juvenile & Domestic Relation District Court —434-392-3343

OFFICE OF THE CLERK OF CIRCUIT COURT OFFICE: 434-392-5145

In an effort to significantly reduce the need for individuals to physically visit the office due to
the outbreak of COVID-19, the Clerk’s Office will implement the following policies, effective
immediately, until May 17, 2020, and subject to change as conditions require.

e The public is strongly encouraged to transact all business with the Clerk’s Office by US
postal mail, telephone, email, or other electronic means and avoid coming into the
Courthouse and the Clerk’s Office, if at all possible.

e Secure Remote Access (SRA) fees will be waived until May 17, 2020. If you currently
have a subscription to SRA, you will be given an extension of 60 days on your current
due date. Please contact our office by phone to request the application. Our indexes to
Land Records are online back to 1916 (images begin at 1940); all other public records
are online from January 1, 2001.

e Officer of the Court Remote Access (OCRA) fees will be waived until May 17, 2020. If
you currently have a subscription to OCRA, you will be given an extension of 60 days on
your current due date. Please contact our office by phone to request the application.

e If you feel that you must come into the Clerk’s Office to do research, you will be given
printed, detailed instructions directing you how to search the records on the computer.
To eliminate close contact with individuals for your safety and ours, we will not come
out front to the public records to assist you with research, or making copies.

e The Clerk’s Office has begun the process for Electronic Filing of Civil Cases and will
advise when this procedure is complete, and ready for use.

e Court cost and restitution payments are accepted online. If you do not know how to
apply your payment, please visit the Prince Edward County website at www.co.prince-
edward.va.us, or call our office.

e The reception area of the Clerk’s Office is for Circuit Court Personnel Only. You will not
be allowed into that area unless you are there on official Circuit Court business, (e.g. An
officer filing a sealed search warrant; someone from the Sheriff’'s Department delivering
or picking up papers; an employee from General District or Juvenile & Domestic
Relations Courts delivering paperwork or cases; an employee of County Administration
that may have pertinent documents for our office; an employee from the
Commonwealth Attorney’s office delivering documents to be filed or documents for the
judge; a Judge or Judge’s assistant; or immediate family members of staff. Other
exceptions may be made as determined by the Clerk.)


http://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/
http://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/

e No probate appointments will be made at this time. This will be re-evaluated on April
17, 2020.

SHERIFF’S OFFICE: 434-392-8101

The safety of our citizens is the County’s highest priority. If you have an emergency, please call
911. If your need is not a life-threatening emergency, please call the Sheriff’s Office directly at
392-8101. The Prince Edward County Sheriff’s Office will continue to operate 24/7.

e Every precaution will be taken to protect citizens and the staff of the Sheriff’s Office
from COVID-19. Please advise a deputy or dispatcher is you have traveled
internationally or if you have symptoms or have been in contact with anyone with
coronavirus symptoms to enable Sheriff’s Office personnel to respond appropriately.

o Effective immediately, all personal and non-emergency visits to the Sheriff’s Office are
prohibited.

e Fingerprinting for employment purposes will not be conducted until further notice.

SOCIAL SERVICES: 434-392-3113
Call ahead before visiting the office. Most business can be conducted over the phone.
e For public assistance: online applications are accepted at
http://commonhelp.virginia.gov or by calling 1-855-635-4370.
e Toreport abuse or neglect, call 434-392-3113 or the state hotlines: Child Abuse: 1-800-
5542-7096 or Elder Abuse: 1-888-8312-3858.

TREASURER’S OFFICE: 434-392-3454

Outlined below are payment options available to county residents to limit the need to visit the
County Treasurer’s Office. The Treasurer’s Secure Drop Box is checked daily and is located in
the courthouse parking in the island between the church and the bus stop. It can be reached by
entering the courthouse parking lot via the Third Street entrance behind Pairet’s.

e Due to the COVID-19 emergency, credit card fees for payments made via the County
website only (www.co.prince-edward.va.us) will be waived through April 30, 2020. The
County is unable to adjust any Credit Card fees through Official Payments or for
payments made in person.

e Building Permits:

- Payment by Mail
- Payment via Drop Box

e DogTags:

- Payment by Mail with a copy of each rabies certificate enclosed

- Payment via Drop Box with a copy of each rabies certificate enclosed
e Estimated & State Income Taxes:

- Payment by Mail — include vouchers and forms

- Payment via Drop Box — include vouchers and forms
e County Personal Property/Real Estate Taxes:

- Payment by Mail

- Payment via Drop Box

- Payment by website www.co.prince-edward.va.us


https://www.chesterfield.gov/569/Social-Services
http://commonhelp.virginia.gov/
http://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/
http://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/

- Payment by phone (800) 272-9829 - Jurisdiction Code 1088

Payments made on accounts with an active DMV Stop must be made with certified
funds (examples: Certified Check, Money Order or Credit Card)

Payments by the County website or by phone will require the account number or ticket
number from your bill. Please call or email us if you do not have this information.
Please feel free to call or email us with any questions. Our phone number is (434) 392-
3454. Our office email address is treasurer@co.prince-edward.va.us.

COMMISSION OF REVENUE’S OFFICE: 434-392-3231
Outlined below are options available to county residents to limit the need to visit the
Commissioner of Revenue’s Office. Please call the office should you have any questions.

State Income Taxes Due May 1

— Payments by mail or Treasurer’s Office Drop Box.

Estimated State Income Taxes

- Payments by mail or Treasurer’s Office Drop Box.

County Elderly & Disabled Tax Relief Applications

- Return by mail by May 1.

Tax Relief for Disabled Veterans

- Call Commissioner’s Office for application to be mailed to you.

Land Use/Revalidations

— Submit by mail or call Commissioner’s Office.

Appraisal Cards

- May be obtained via county website at www.co.prince-edward.va.us or by call the
office.

Tax Maps Information

- May be obtained via fax or email. Please call the office.

VOTER REGISTRATION: 434-392-4767

The Registrar’s Office is closed to in-person services but staff will remain in the office to

assist the public during normal business hours.

Registering to Vote:

- DMV offices are now closed.

- Register on-line at www.elections.virginia.gov

- Register by mail by calling the County Registrar’s Office

Casting a Ballot (Voting)

— The Virginia Department of Elections is encouraging citizens to absentee vote and
has authorized expanded use of absentee by mail voting because of the COVID-19
emergency.

— There is one upcoming local election for three Farmville Town Council seats
scheduled for May 5, 2020.

- For registered voters in the Town of Farmville who wish to absentee vote prior to
May 5, 2020, you may request an “Application” to have a ballot mailed to you by
calling the Registrar’s Office.


mailto:treasurer@co.prince-edward.va.us
http://www.co.prince-edward.va.us/
https://www.chesterfield.gov/4893/Courts-Response-to-COVID-19-Coronavirus
http://www.elections.virginia.gov/

- The next potential election date for Prince Edward County is June 9, 2020, which
would be primaries. Additional information will be forthcoming about that election.

COMMONWEALTH’S ATTORNEY OFFICE: 434-392-1902
Closed to the public. For assistance, please call the office or by email @ mclark@co.prince-
edward.va.us

VICTIM ASSISTANCE OFFICE: 434-315-0065
Closed to the public. For assistance, please contact office staff by phone @ 434-315-0065, by
text @ 434-394-0688 or by email @ csams@co.prince-edward.va.us

PIEDMONT COURT SERVICES: 434-392-8161
Access to the office is now restricted. Please call the office for further direction regarding the
disposition of your specific case.
e Face-to-face for appointments, will be scheduled as telephone appointments.
e Drug and alcohol testing are suspended. Call the office for additional information.
e Intakes of new placements will be taken over the telephone. Referrals for counseling,
community service, etc., will be made over the phone, as well.
e The agency will receive notice of new placements by the courts by receiving court
warrants or orders either by fax or mail.

MAGISTRATE’S OFFICE: 434-392-3750
e Normal access through the Prince Edward County Sheriff’s Department.

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY GOVERNMENT OFFICES/BOARD OF SUPERVISORS: 434-392-8837
Citizens should call ahead before attempting to visit any county office in person. The County is
making every effort to maintain services, but some may have restricted access. Additionally,
the status of following County facilities is as follows:
e County Administrator’s Office — Please call ahead to determine if business can be
conducted via telephone or electronically.
e Building Office/Zoning Permits — Please call ahead for instructions for obtaining a
building permit. The staff will work with you to issue a permit via mail and telephone.
All inspections will be scheduled via telephone.
e County Landfill and Convenience/Recycling Sites — OPEN. County employees will be
following CDC guidelines for social distancing.
e Animal Control — Maintaining necessary field operations. Animal Shelter is closed to the
public. Adoptions are by appointment only.
e Virginia’s Heartland Regional Visitor Center — CLOSED
e Prince Edward County Cannery (home canning) — CLOSED

As the COVID-19 situation continues to evolve and in accordance with Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Virginia Department of Health (VDH) recommendations
and guidelines, Prince Edward County will continue to announce postponements, cancellations
and closings. Please continue to monitor the County’s website at www.co.prince-edward.va.us
for new and updated information.

HiH
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